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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190927020
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  

1. In 2018 please state how many people were (i) cautioned or (ii) convicted of offence 104 Assaulting, Resisting or obstructing a constable or designated officer in execution of duty.
2. How many of these people were NOT given an immediate term on imprisonment.
3. Of those NOT given an immediate term of imprisonment how many already had (i) one, (ii) two, (iii) three, (iv) four …….. etc previous convictions for the same offence on their criminal record?
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.

I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested. However, some of the information held, relating to questions 1 and 2 about total numbers cautioned and found guilty along with the sentencing details; the information is exempt from disclosure under section 21 of the FOIA, because it is reasonably accessible to you. The information can be accessed via the following link to the annual criminal justice statistics publication.   From the landing page, open the Outcomes by offence data tool.  ‘104 Assaulting, Resisting or obstructing a constable or designated officer in execution of duty’ can be selected from the offence drop down box, and the information on cautions, findings of guilt and sentencing information can be sourced from the relevant rows in the tool.
https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/criminal-justice-system-statistics-quarterly-december-2017
The information answering question 3 can be found in the Excel spreadsheet in the attached annex.  As per the footnote, the information in these tables has been sourced from the Police National Computer (PNC).  The information in the publication links has been sourced from the Court Proceedings database.  Hence these two sets of figures are not directly comparable.
Attacks against our brave police officers who protect us are appalling and cowardly.

That is why we doubled the maximum penalty for assaulting an emergency worker and gave judges the powers to pass tougher sentences for crimes committed against them.

This Government is overhauling the criminal justice system – recruiting 20,000 new police officers, investing £2.5 billion in prisons and reviewing sentencing to ensure sentences reflect the severity of the crime.
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